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VBA STATE OPEN MAY 11and 18

The members of SHERWOOD
ARCHERS invite everyone to attend
the State Open Championships at
their range May 17·18, 1980.. An
invitation is extended to qualified
archers in Virginia and surrounding
states.

A 28 target field round will be
shot on Saturday, May 17, and a
28 target hunter round will be shot
on Sunday, May HS. Registration
fees will be $8.00 per shooter and
$20.00 maximum per family.

Camping is available at the range
however, no hookups are there and
also at near-by campgrounds.
See the attached list of camping and
motels.

Plan to attend this enjoyable
event on a beautiful 90 acre range
and see your old friends. Hope to
see you there.

The schedule will be as follows:

FRIDAY, MAY 16
Registration: 7:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, MAY 17
Registration: 7:30 a.m. - 9:00 a.m.
Starting time offield round: 10 a.m.

SUNDAY, MAY 18
Starting time of hunter round:

9:30a.m.

l.l;rIJlltOTOJl

SHERWOOD ARCHERS

MOTELS & CAMPGROUNDS

Sheraton Inn
Exit 41 off 1-81
P.O. Box 432
Salem, Va. 24153
Phone: (703) 563·9711

Ramada Inn
8118 Plantation Rd.
Roanoke, Va. 24019
Phone: (703) 366-0341

Econo-Travel Airport
1-581and Peters Creek Rd. (exit2S)
6621 Thirland Rd., NW
Roanoke, Va. 24019
Phone: (703) 563-0853

Holiday Inn - Salem
1919 Frontage Rd.
Exit 40 off 1-81(Rt. 619)
Salem, Va. 24153
Phone: (703) 389-7061

Holiday Inn - Airport
1-581and St. 117
6626 Thirland Rd., NW
Roanoke, Va. 24019
Phone: (703) 366-8861

Dixie Caverns Campground
1-81 Exit 30
Rt. 11West
Salem, Va. 24153
Phone: (703)389-7588

Indoor Championship at
Triangle has Huge Turnout

A record crowd: of 160 archers
gathered at Triangle Bowhunters
indoor range in Christiansburg on
March 15 and 16. This club is
certainly to be patted on the back
for putting on such a well organized
shoot. All the club members
worked together and each que put
forth a visable effort to please all
who attended.

Scores and Pictures on pages 4 & 5

Mid-Atlantics
and Nationals

•In
Watkins Glen

The Mid-Atlantic tournament for
1980 will be held at Watkins Glen,
New York on June 21-22. It will be
hosted by the New York State Field
Archery Association at their ran~es
located six miles from Watkms
Glen. Pre-register by June 6, 1980
with Mrs. Evelyn Heise,· R.D. 2,
Penn Yan New York, 14527. There
will be late registration on Friday
night until 10 p.m. at the range,
but no late registration on Staurday.
Shooting on Saturday will begin at
9 a.m. with 28 field targets and on
Sunday at 9 a.m., when 14 hunter
and 14 animals will be shot. There
will be 14 targets set up for pracitce
starting at noon on Friday for a fee
of $1.00 per round ..Write to rhe
Schuyler County Chamber of Com-
merce, Box 330, Wat~ins Glen,
New York, 14891 for details on room
and camping needs. 'primitive
camping facilities are adjacent to
the camping site.

Published in this Flight are the
pre-registration forms for both
the Mids and the Nationals. Be
sure to note that the deadline for
pre-registration for the Mids is
June 6 and for the Nationals June 30

Forms on pages 4 & 7

20 Pin Winners
Jan. - Mar.

FIELD
Dr. William MacCarty, South Boston
Tony Lewis, Danville

HUNTER
Ray Brickhouse, Chesapeake
Bill Reeves, Virginia Beach
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VBA OFFICERS

Wilham L. Enders. President
228 Hurdle Drive
Chesapeake. Va. 23220
Phone: 804-482-1612

Ann R. Boyd. Executive Vice-
President & Flight Editor
265 Wilkins Drive
Winchester. Va. 22601
Phone: 703-667-1320

Roger Firth. Field Vice-President
53 Algonquin Road
Hampton. Va. 23661
Phone: 804-722-8350

David Proctor. Hunting Vice-President
Route 1 Box 258-B
Keezletown. Va. 22832
Phone: 703-269-2521

e. D: Tarter
Conservation Vice President
Sherwood Forest
Wytheville. Va. '24382

Nancy Lee Western
Corresponding Secretary
Route 2 Dogwood Lane

---¥int-en-.-¥-lr.-24-1-7-9--
Phone 890-3072

Nina Enders
Recording Secretary
228 Hurdle Drive
Chesapeake. Va. 23220
Phone: 804-482-1612

Karen Firth. Treasurer
53 Algonquin Road
Hampton. Va. 23661
Phone: 804-722-8350

Bill Taylor. VBA Field Governor
1117' A' RiverCourt
Charlottesville. Va. 22901
Phone: 804-977-6759

Robert Cissel • NFAA Director
Route 1 Box 568
Bluemont. Va. 22012
Phone: 703-955-3872

James Mitchell. Va. Pro Division
1003 Elm Street
Bedford. Va. 24523
Phone: 703-586-0163

VBA MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
By: Ann Boyd, Editor

To date. we have only 859 VBA-
NFAA members and 2 clubs,
Richmond and Flat-Top Archers,
did not recharter this year.

Roger Firth, our ~ield Yice-Pres-
ident, reported he IS gomg to re-
order pins again; almost ~ll of the
original order of 1000 pms have
been sold. Due to the ever increas-
ing cost of shipping, all future pin
orders to clubs will have the postage
and insurance fees added. IF THE
CHECK IS SENT WITH THE PIN
ORDER, THEN THE CLUBS WILL
BE BILLED FOR THE SHIPPING
COSTS.

President Bill Enders accepted
on behalf of the VBA an award
from the Virginia Wildlife Feder-
ation rresented to him by Game
Biologist Jack Gwynn. The plaque
was presented in appreciation for
volunteer efforts on behalf of the
Federation in futhering the cause
of this state's natural resources.

Highlights of the NF~A meeting
held in February were discussed by

---t--~~'''u-''1'--N-FAA-direc-tor,---Rebert-Gisseh--
In summary, Cissel gave the dele-
gates the following information:

• The NFAA IS STILL IN A
GREAT DEAL OF FINANCIAL
TROUBLE AND HAVE HIRED A
new executive secretary (but re-
duced other office personnel)
who we hope has a good business
management background and will
be helpful in getting the NFAA
out of the "red".
• We will no longer be getting
"Archery" magazine from the
NFAA. They have stopped
printing "Archery" 'but impor-
tant NFAA news will begin.
appeanng "in "Bow and Arrow"
magazine', who has agreed to
allow the NFAA to have a 4-6
page insert in that magazine
bi-monthly.
• On the Sunday, prior to the
1980 Nationals, there will be a
new type animal round' shot for
fun to see how everyone might
like it. It will be 3-D free stand-
ing animal targets shot at un-
marked distances, one arrow.
• The NFAA handicap cards are
being redesigned. The basic
changes will be that the handicap
table will be deleted and a place
will be provided for indoor tour-
nament scores.
• Any club who might have an
agenda item they wish presented
at '81 NFAA Nationalmeeting,
should be mailed to our NFAA
director immediately.
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• At the Nationals this year,
all flight awards will be presented
at the tournament site immedi-
ately following the tabulation of
scores. Only championship flight

, awards will be given out at t~e
banquet. The senior division Will
now get awards.
• The NFAA is planning a na-
tionwide raffle to help to Over-

'come our present deficit. .More
information on the details of
that when more is made known to
our NFAA director.
Most of the adgenda items tak.en
to NFAA meeting from the Mid-
Atlantic section were either de-

feated orelse no action was taken on
them. (Consult page 579 of meeting
#93 minutes) Items 1,3,4,6,7,8,
10,11,12- no action taken. Item 2
was defeated while item 5 was
passed and item 9 was I!phel~ by
R.Le. Minutes of all VBA meetings
are sent to your club president,
club secretary, and most VBA
delegates. These minutes sh~)Uld
be discussed at your club meetings
so everyone knows w~at is going ~:m
in our state and national associa-
tion ask the officers of your club
why'. If your club isn't sending a
delegate to the Vll~_meetin~s,

-why not? And do remember this,
'NO VBA OFFICER has a vote at the
VBA meetings, nor do we make the
rules and changes in archery
that are taking place.
You, your clubs, and your dlelgates
are responsible for this. You are
the VBA.

Here are some rule changes or
additions that took place. In CFBH,
the peep sight or kisser button
(you may use one, but not both)
must be served into the bowstring
so as not to be moveable.

Fifteen minutes will be allowed
indoors for equipment failure with-
out holding up the tournament.
You shall be allowed to shoot
missed arrows after end of final
round with a maximum of 5 arrows.

The Zero Fine-line peep sight
will be legal in CFBH Limited and
Unlimited. ,

In CFBH-Limited all rules will
be listed in NFAA handbook.
About the only rule change here is:
the sight extension, sight body or
any part thereof may not excee~
5 inches as measured on the hori-
zontal plane.

The VBA strongly advises all
clubs to start enforcing time limits
to help speed up rounds: .

These are adgenda Items which
will be voted on at the June VBA
meeting. Discuss each one care-
fully within your clubs and send
your dlelgate with instructions
on how to vote.

Con't on pg. 8
J
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Lines From Loudoun
by: Kathy Cissel

Loudoun Bowhunters will be
hosting the Northern Virginia
Championships this year.

They will be held Memorial Day
weekend, May 24 and 25. Registra-
tion will be from 8 to 9 a.m. on Sat.,
shooting beginning at 10 a.m. on
Saturday, May 24th, and at 9 a.m.
on Sunday, May 25th. All cards
must be in by 3 p.m. Sunday, and
you must shoot all ro.unds to qualify.

Come on out and camp for the
weekend. Hookups are not avail-
able, but hot and cold running water
and clean restrooms are available
in our clubhouse.

There will be plenty of food and
drinks both days and breakfast
will be served;

Awards will be given in all classes
for first,second, and third places,
but you must shoot class to receive
an award.

Weare looking forward to seeing
all of you for the Northern Virginia
Championships.

Kathy Cissel of Loudoun Bowhun-
ters is shown here with her kill;
a 71 lb. doe. Kathy made the fatal
shot at 16yards shooting a Jennings
Model- T Hunter and Razorback 5
broadheads.

Cub Run Archers
Pin Shoot Change

Cub Run Archers all deer shoot
on September 28 will be changed
to September 21, beginning at
9 a.m. since the scheduled date
conflicts with Shawnee Bowmen.

We would like to thank everyone
who came to our first pin shoot of
the year on March 30. Despite the
threat of rain and half of our range
being closed due to the relocation of
some of our targets to make way
for the Colonial Pipeline, we had 67
dedicated archers to help make a
dreary day a bright and sunny day.
Thanks !!!!!

··········CLUB NEWS··········

Two Rivers Relocate Range
The Two Rivers Archery club of

'Front Royal is in the process of
moving it's range. The map below
contains directions to it's new loca-
tion. Those coming via Rt. 66-West
should take Linden exit off 1-66,
then proceed west on Rt, 55 to the
town of Front Royal city limits sign.

Turn left at sign and proceed up
mountain. The Two Rivers club
plans on making it's new range one
of the best in Virginia. A camping
area is available with lovely views.
Since the range is located on school
board property, we will not be able
to sell alcholic beverages, however
other refreshments will be available

PLEASE NOTE---The April Two
Rivers pin shoot will be held on our
old range. The first shootto be held
on {he new range will be our an-, '
nual in June.

Fr'Ht I?~"'I~
~
<j 'tVe~t" _ /(r. T-+ 1£/lSf'
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A Message from Two Rivers
We held our annual banquet on

February 23, 1980, at which time
our club champions were presented
with their awards.
BH-A Frank McPeak (425)
BH-B James Kimble (304)
BH-C Doug Morrison (194)

WBH-C Rose Whorton (83)
BB-B Timmy Sutherly (321)
FS-B James Judd (467)
FS-C David Eshelman (424)

WFS·B Mertie Shultz (381
WFS'-C Teresa Buracker (320)

Also presented with trophies
'for registered deer in the club was
Jim Marders, biggest deer which
was a 119 lb. doe and Donnie Dollv
with a 5 pt. buck, most points. .
Also presented with deer patched
were:
Joe Folks - 9 point buck
Donny Dolly - 5 point buck
David Dolly-doe & button buck
Orlan Elser - Spike buck
Nelson Putmen - 5 point buck
James Marders - Doe
Joe Bowers - Doe
Doug Morrison - Doe
Lee Fleming - Doe
Earl McCauley - Doe
Billy Athey - 2 button bucks

Warwick Says,
"Mark your Calendars"

by: Leslie Holmes

Warwick Bowmen cordially
invites one and all to join us in a
weekend of competition and fun
at our annual Silver Bow tourna-
ment scheduled for May 3-4, 1980.
We will have a casual/multiple
registration beginning on Saturday
at 9 a.m. until 4 p.m. and on Sunday
beginning at 9 a.m. until 12 noon
with the cards due back at the
registration table by 5 p.m .. This
time limit on Sunday will be en-
forced to avoid awards being pre
sented well into the evening. Regis-
tration will be $6.00 per archer and
a maximum of $18.00 per family for
the first round and $2.00 per archer
for each additional round.

After a lengthy day on the range,
be prepared to get your "second
wind" and enjoy a free hot dog
roast and dance. You can count on
both the meal and the music being
"hot". Our pavillion at the range
has now been closed in so even the
weather won't hinder our good time,

After the tournament is over on
Sunday, we will hold a team shoot
consisting of 2 sight shooters and
2 non-sight shooters. So be sure to
encourage all your members to join
us. We will also be presenting a
husband & wife trophy, so get away
from the house and join in the fes-
tivities. We, of course, 'still have
ample camping as well as "budget
minded motels close by. We have
an order in for good weather, so
take this weekend to join' us and all
your friends for a weekend of fun.
MARK YOU CALENDARS!!
See you then.

Note from Warwick
Warwick Bowmen would like to

announce that for those people
planning to attend the State Closed
tournament, we will be shooting an
animal round prior to each of our,
scheduled shoots. This round will
be 'optional to participate in and is
for the sole purpose of enjoyment
and practice on animal targets.
The round will begin at 9 a.m. and
will be followed by our scheduled
tournaments. Please feel free to
join us.

I~-
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RESULTS OF 1980 INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIP
Men's FS-A
1 Joseph A. Herbert 300-299 599

* 2 Danny Alger 298-300 598
3 Bill Reeves 299-299 598

* winner in shoot off

Men's FS-B
1 Paul Burner 289-296 585
2 Alfonso Villorente 289-294 583
3 Arnold Sutphin 289-288 577

Men's FS-C
1 Carey Price 266-283 549
2 Calvin Mitchell 259-266 525
3 Terry Evans 256-264 520

Women's FS-A
1 AnnB<gd 292-299 591
2 Bettie nyder 293-297 590
3 Pat Walker 294-292 586

Women's FS-B
1 Twylia Overfelt . 269-279 548
2 Wanda Thompson 267-277 544
3 Colleen Ottenstroer 268-249 517

Women's CFBH-B
1 Linda Sorrels 247-258 505

Women's BB-C
lEffiilYUiborne-- 193-193 386

Women's BH-A
1 Cay McMauns 260-260 520

Women's BH-B
1 Brenda Smith 230-246 476

Men's BB-A
*1 Darrell Lambert 279-272 551

2 Bobby Norris 277-274 551
3 James Sorrell 277-270 547

* Winner of shoot-off

Men's BB-B
1 Paul Day 277-270 547
2 Al Sindlinger 272-273 545
3 Eric Davis 267-257 524

Men's BB-C
1 Leon Silger 123-123 246

CubFS
1 David Rose 248-259 507
2 Tony Overfelt 246-242 488

Young Adult FS-A
298-300 5981 Perry Cox

2 James Miller 286-278 564

Young Adult FS-B
278-267 5451 Bobby Link

Youth FS-A
5711 Jimmy Hall 283-288

2 Ken Faris 272-274 546
3 Jeff Hunley 269-263 532

[

Youth FS-B CFBH - Unlimited - A
1 Gary Tilley 255-265 520 1 Philip Lam 300-300 600
2 Landon Miller 216-249 465 2 Luther Vinoski 298.297 595
3 Alan Kroh 231-227 458 3 Jimmy Castle 295-297 592

Youth BB-A CFBH - Unlimited - B
1 Kenneth Norris 260-244 504 1 Eldridge Turner 289-287 576
2 Keith Thompson 244-256 500 2 Jack Watts 286-287 573
3 Tony Sindlinger 245-245 490 3 Leon Thompson 284-282 566

Youth BB-C CFBH - Unlimited" C
1 Keith Johnson 134-200 334 1 Michael Hopkins 253-263 515

CFBH -Limited - A BH-A
1 Junius Sturgill 290-294 584 1 Ken Sorrels 274-275 549
2 Eugene Lock 294-289 583 2 Larry Thompson 273-274 547
3 Webb Babcock 288-287 575 3 Jim Clark 269-273 542

CFBH - Limited - B BH-B
1 James Miller 285-285 570 1 Thomas Cliborne 252-248 500
2 John Prince 284-283 567 2 Cletis Harrison 236-218 454
3 Jene Fisher 278-285 563 3 Michael Smith 224-217 441

CFBH - Limited - C BH-C
1 Harry Childress 264-279 543 1 James Kimble 209-201 410
2 Richard Kroh 261-274 535 2 Rufus Brown 209-201 410
3 Preston Bryant 262-263 525 3 Jeff Brown 190·185 375

f------------ ..·..--- ------ -------- --------- "'- - .,. T'- ••••••••••••••••.•• ••••••.,.••••-f
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New Indoor Range Opens

Sherwood Archers member
Johnny Weaver has opened a mu~h
welcomed indoor archery range 10
the Roanoke Valley.

Wolf Creek Archery is open six
days a week (closed on Wednesday)
and is the site of Tuesday and
Thursday night leagues, with 6 four
member teams shooting each night.
Sherwood member Larry Wine has
kept the range hot with two 300
scores so far, with Larry Spath,
Tommy Wilheim, Max Wickline,
W.H. Thompson, and Calvin
Ramsey closing in on him.

Johnny has a very ni~e range ~nd
invites everyone to enjoy shooting
and the the woodstove corner
conversation. The range is located
on Hardy Road, 1/4 mile past the
city limits of Vinton. Phone number
is 703-890-2461. See you there.

Dixie Bowmen Report
By: Michael Hug

Here is some news of Dixie Bow-
men of Petersburg. Our spring
broadhead shoot was successfully
completed March 3.Oth following
a B.E.P. for turkey bowhunters on
Saturday, the 29th.

Our shoot drew bowhunters from
the surrounding areas of Richmond,
Mechanicsville, Petersburg, and
Colonial Heights.

The shoot comprised of VBA and
non-VBA categories and the VBA
member winners are:

Sighted Bowmen
1st Donne Frenier
2nd Ron Thomas
3rd Marty Walls

Non-Sighted Bowmen
1st Gary Connelly

Weare planning other such
Broadhead shoots for the fall and
again next spring. Right now we're
getting ready for NFAA-VBA
'tournaments.

Blackwater Bowhunters Club
All VBA shoots held at the Black-

water Bowhunters Club still requires
that all shooters shoot 28 spots and
14 marked animals before you are
eligible to accept an award.

---CLUB NEWS---

Princess Anne Bowmen
Wow! Thank heavens it is April

and Spring, at last! This winter
taxed the patience of all dedicated
archers.

We would like to take this space
to honon the three hardy souls
who showed for our February
club shoot in 18% weather and 12
inches of snow. As soon as their
jaws defrost, I am going to ask them
how they were able to fine the
shooting stakes.

Princess Anne's first invitational
on March 9 climaxed three weeks of
hard work by our club members.
Old bales were replaced and tree
branches cleared from the ran~e
one week-end; only to have a bliz-
zard the next week undo all the
clean-up. But, the men persevered,
and replaced the butts on the prac-
tice area, too. The range looks very
good now and ready to go ...

We had 43 shooters for the Invi-
tational. We wish to thank the out-
of -towners that took a chance on
the weather and came. We were
pleased to see quite a few new
archers qualifying for tournaments.

Nineteen members of our In-
door Leagues went to the State

President, Andy Anderson presents
club championship award to Luis
Rodriguez at Club Banquet.

shoot this year. Congra!s to Ben
Villorente, Pat Walker, Bill Reeves,
and Terry Evans. .

We finished the first series of
our Indoor Leagues with Tex Strae-
ton and Harry Benton Grand Cham-
pions for Friday Night. Sunday and
Monday night Leagues have two
way ties and have to have a shoot-
off. April 12 is the date set for our
awards dinner for the Indoor
Leagues.

Our Club Championships Awards
Banquet was held February 16
attended by 49 persons. Geor~e
Winfield received the P.A.B. Big
Game Award for his deer kill during
the hunting season.

Princess Anne Bowmen's Annual
SILVER QUIVER trophy shoot will
be June 7 and 8, this year. Regis-
tration: Saturday, 9 a.m. til2 p.m.!
Sunday - 8 a.m. til 12 noon. Multi-
ple and casual registration. In
addition, we will have our ANNUAL
HORSESHOE contest, MONEY
BUNNY and free HOT DOG
ROAST' on Saturday. Raffles will
be held and food sold both days.
A limited number of electrical hook-
ups are available for campers.
Bring your family, remember, the
ocean is only minutes away. And,
best of all, win or lose, you always
have fun at Princess Anne. Bowmen.

T. W. Smith receives his trophy
from Andy.

Pictures courtesy of BID Reeves

1 _
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NATIONAL· TOURNAMENT REGISTRATION.
JULY 21-25,1980, Watkins Glen, New York

This registration form may be used by all members of a family. Please mail this form with remittance to: NFAA National
Tournament, Route 2, Box 514, Redlands, CA 92373. Pre-reqistration must be postmarked on or before June 30,1980. Those
registering after this deadline are asked to do so at the tournament site. Please note the penalty for registering late, so BE
SURE TO PRE-REGISTER. No registrations will be accepted at the tournament site after 9:00 pm July 20, 1980.

FEES
PRE· REGISTRATION *
LATE REGISTRATION
PRO DIVISION PRIZE FUND

ADULT
$35.00
$45.00
$30.00

YOUNG ADULT
25.00
35.00

YOUTH
15.00
20.00

CUB
10.00
15.00

FAMILY
85.00

110.00

*PRE·REGISTRATION FEES ARE 90% REFUNDABLE IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND

. ALL COMPETITORS MUST BE NFAA MEMBERS AND HAVE A CURRt:NT HANDICAP CARD WITH THEM

INSTRUCTIONS: Complete application checking each of the appropriate boxes as to pro, open, amateur, male, female,
young adult, youth, cub, shooting style and current average score. A head of the family or single entrantshould complete the
information regarding residence, as well as line 1 of the information regarding competitive status. Other members of the same
family need only to complete first name and middle initial on lines 2 through 5. They should also check the information
regarding competitive status. Mail the entire application with the total fee to NFAA. You will receive confirmation and any
other pertinent information regarding the tournament.

Date of Registration .

NFAA Membership Expiration .

PLEASE PRINT

Name ". :" ,.' '"

Address .

City. , State Zip ' .

SENIOR DIVISION (over 55) . check here .

I I

II
L L

L I A P A
A I M V R T
M F M I E E T
A E y I T 5 0

0 T M M 0 T E C R R P T
p p E A A U C E D 0 E E R A
R E U L L Y T U D FS FS R G G 0 L
0 N R E E A H B BB FS FS BH BH BH E FEE FEE FEE FEE

Accommodations
Motel/HoteL .
Camping .

The competltorts) listed on this application hereby grant approval for release of any pictures both
action and still for any part of the tournament report. The N FAA may use in a manner deemed
necessary by the NFAA for future promotion of the Association.

1 -
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VBA NEWS FROM PAGE 2

• 1(Princess Anne) That the VBA
plan to withdraw from the NFAA
by 111181 and establish its own
20 pins and handicap cards.
• 2 (Warwick) They move that
when voting in sectional Jam-
boree, only sections involved do
voting.
• 3 (Warwick) At state closed
a full field round be shot on Sat-
turday, and 1/2 Hunter an 1/2 Ani-
mal round be shot on Sunday.
• 4 (Blackwater) In order to
help speed up the Field and Hun-
ter rounds,. do away with field
glasses and spotting glasses
at all toutnaments so that you
willhave time to shoot an animal
round.
_ un 'U •••••••• &P&%?

The deadlille for the May-JUlie
issue olFlight wiU be May 15. Sub-
.mit articles of.interestto the editor
prior to that date. q possible,
please ha"e your articles typed.

VIRGINIA BOWHUNTERS ASSN., INC.
Nancy Lee Westem, Cor. Sec.

Rt. 2, DogwoOd Lane
VlDton,Va. 24179

Bl.l BENNETT
BIG GAME AWARDS

by: David Proctor, Hunting V.P.

There were 43 applications re-
ceived for the Bill Bennett Big
Game award. Fourteen of the 43
applications were first time awards ..
The number of applications turned
in for the 1979-80 hunting season
(43) was down in comparison to the
1978-79 season (72). The average
distance of the shot for last year was
23 yards. The most popular broad-
head was the Savora Swept-wing,
with the Satellite head following
close behing. There were no bear
kills turned m for the 1979-80 hunt-
ing season.

Two carp awards were given for
1979. First place to James Almond
with a 33 lb. carp. Second place was
to Al Sindlinger with a 31 lb. carp.

There will be an increase in hunt-
ing license this year. It will now
cost you $7.50 resident license
and $7.50 for the Big Game stamp.

Mel's',' ~
Pro ~

Shop
8008 James Russell Drive

Manassas, Va. 22110

"Ifl ain't got 1t, I'll get it"

Mark Lawrence
Phone 703-791.3070

Jennings, Precision,
Wing&Bear

Compound Bows

"Authorized Jennings
Seruice Center"

Complete line of
tournament and hunting

equipment

Gift Certificates Available

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE
PAID AT

VINTON, VA.


